MINUTES
EVENTS COMMITTEE
ASSESSOR’S OFFICE
OCTOBER 30, 2019

2:30 pm

ATTENDANCE: John Davis/Town Manager, Gilda Stratton/Councilor, Mike
Madore/Councilor, Tom Malcolm/Fire Chief, Craig Worster/Police Chief, Mike
Crowley/Stearns Alumni Assoc., Ben Barr/Lincoln News, Trish Cyr

1. Called to order by Tom at 2:35 in Assessor’s office.

2. Trunk or Treat (Oct. 31* 4-6pm): Will do this in conjunction with the
Nazarene Church and use parking area behind SHS near Michaud Trail. This
is still a go and Tom anticipates we will have about 10 Trunks at the School.

3. Parade of Lights (Dec. 6): At 6pm and will be before the Crankle Run. Will
go from the Bandstand to corner Penobscot and Central. Will request to
close Penobscot from Birch St to corner Penobscot and Central from 5-8PM
for the parade and the run.

4. Marathon: Committee will have Town information booth set up on day of
race either in park or at High School.

5. Christmas in Katahdin: Will be held at Stearns High School on Sunday, Dec.
8™ from 1:00-3:00 PM and committee will have booth set up and gather
items to give away to the children (coloring books, etc.) Will need
volunteers to do this.

6. 4™ of July 2020: Discussion was held on events and other things that might
be happening, Mike Crowley spoke about things the Alumni Association
may want to do and will provide more info as they start to plan as well.
Discussion was held on trying to get the bankings cleared so we could place
the fireworks back up on the Golf Course. Tom will check and see what
would have to happen to make that a possibility. Parade is coming along
great and units from Anah Temple as set.

7. Other Events or Projects: Ben Barr spoke of the Churches not doing a
Christmas Cantata this year and he would like to put on a Christmas Music
Event much talk on when and where was held and the Committee asked
Ben to look into it and get back to us, sounds like a great event to help with.
Proceeds from this event would go to the local fuel assistance program.
Mike Crowley asked if committee was aware of the Bike Maine event that
they are looking to have in Millinocket and we are the Town is working with



them on this now and we will stay in the loop for things that we could do to
help with it.

8. Event Planner/Calendar: Tom read e-mail that he had received from Cody
about the goggle calendar and asked if anyone would be interested in
working or looking into this. Committee felt this is something that we
should be looking at and had spoken with Sam about and she had a draft of
one for us to check out. Mike Crowley is interested in looking into this and
will do so and get back to the committee.

9. Next Meeting: Will be held on Wednesday, Nov. 13th at 2:30PM.

10.Adjourned at 3:35pm. U

Submitted,

Tom Malcolm
Events Committee Chair



